St Pauls Parent Council Meeting Minutes – September 2016
Present: - Mrs Nicholson, Lesley Ramage, Yvonne Moohan, Louise Allan, Marion Morrison,                       Karen Copland, Kirsty MacLean

Apologies: - Mrs Maher, Lindsey Ford, Angela Elliott

· Following the AGM, unfortunately we have no new members in attendance. As previously advised, all Committee positions were available. As no interest was show by anyone else, each position will remain as before and each position was agreed by all in attendance this evening. Chair – Yvonne Moohan, Vice chair – Lesley Ramage, Treasurer – Marion Morrison, Secretary – Karen Copland.

· Nothing to report from previous meeting

· Constitution – everyone issued with a copy of the constitution, and given an opportunity to read through. No one reported any concerns or issues with content/wording therefore constitution will remain as is.

· Accounts Update – Term started with balance of £1485, Summer Family Day brought in £1279. Insurance for the year was £135 and £348.30 was the outlay on stock (e.g. Tuck items etc). There was surplus stock from the summer event which can be used for future events. Closing balance £2271.

· Head Report – The whole school will attend a Panto later in the year with the costings working out at £2761. The Parent Council have agreed to pay £520 towards the transport and  the school will sub the cost of the tickets by £581, with the intention to work in a similar way to previous years with families paying £10 per child to a max of £20 per family. This year’s P6/P7 will participate in a residential trip to Lochgoilhead, with trip costs etc to be discussed at a later date. As part of the Committee groups within the school, a Charity Committee has been advised to tie in with the Parent Council in order to avoid clashes with organised dates/events. Homework consult with parent/carers – Poor return rate. Of those that did respond 50% voted to leave as is, 25% voted to scrap altogether and 25% voted to change the current system. The CDU are changing their current system.

· Next Disco – Halloween disco on Tuesday 1st Nov, P1-P4 6.30pm until 7.30pm then P5-P7 7.45pm until 9pm. The let for the use of the hall has been put in. Quantities of tuck to be confirmed. And it was suggested that for the first disco that we set up a parents coffee area in the dining hall to discourage parents without proper authorisation being in with the children or from blocking doorways etc.

· Halloween Family Party – Saturday 29th October in the church hall. £5 per adult and £1 per child. BYOB/snacks. The hall has a maximum capacity of 120 therefore tickets only.

· Christmas Shopping Night – Following last year’s successful evening it has been agreed that another should be held this year in a similar way; however it was agreed that the times should be altered to 4pm-6pm. Two stalls from the summer event have already requested tables. The kitchen will require a separate let at a cost of £10 per hour. It was suggested that the event should offer more in the way of hot food given the time (i.e. people more likely to purchase hot food at teatime). More information will be gathered with regards to costings/timings etc of food and of how the ordering should be best executed. It was agreed that 20 stalls should be offered out for hire and that the Parent Council/School will have their own tables alongside these. 

· Contact Details/Paperwork – It was agreed that a file/folder should be compiled with all relevant Parent Council paperwork to allow for ease of access should it be required. Three members of the Committee require their PVG to be updated to include the school and the remaining members will require a complete PVG. Forms to be collected for this.

· A.O.B. – Buddy bench has been built and will be brought into the school on Friday to allow for it to dry out and be painted. The sign for the bench was coming in at £103 which everyone agreed was too expensive so alternative signing for it has to be sourced. Mrs Maher had suggested that P6 Mediator group paint/decorate the bench. The Health Committee are sourcing the costs for playground equipment. And the previous monies issued for equipment is just about to be spent – items already sitting, waiting to go through just as soon as the children have available space in the playground. First Aid Kit – pricings etc to be passed to Marion, Karen to do this. 

· Next Meeting – Wednesday 5th October 2016.
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